POLICE DEPARTMENT

CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF WHITE LAKE

DANIEL T. KELLER
CHIEF OF POLICE

May 2, 2023

Rik Kowall, Township Supervisor
White Lake Township

RE: 2023 FLEET VEHICLE REPLACEMENT

On March 20, 2023, patrol vehicle 21-4 (2021 Dodge Durango) was involved in a crash,
which ultimately led to the insurance company totaling out the car. Due to this crash, the Police
Department is now one patrol vehicle short. Lt. Ivory reached out to the three vendors who work
with MI-Deal pricing to see if there were any 2023 Dodge Durangos left for purchase. The
parameters for the vehicle are as follows:

DODGE DURANGO

- 2023 Dodge Durango Police Pursuit Package
- 3.6L V6 VVT Engine

- Black Color Option

- Police Console (Factory)

- LED Spot Light

- Towing Package

We only received a quote from one of the listed vendors, which was the Szott automotive
group. It should be noted that Szott was the selected vendor for the last two rounds of vehicle
purchases. The quote is as follows:

QUOTES
- Szott Dodge (V6)................. $40,003.00.
- Galeana Dodge (V6)............ No Quote Received.
- Lafontaine Dodge (V6)......... No Quote Received.

Despite the 2023 purchase acquisition time being closed, Szott Automotive advised that they
were able to locate one Durango still available for purchase. It is recommended that we select Szott
as the vendor of choice in order to fulfill this need and order the vehicle as soon as possible in order
to avoid the vehicle being purchased by another agency.

Sincerely,

x0T bﬁp

Daniel T. Keller
Chief of Police



